December 4th IRB Minutes

The following personnel attended the December 4, 2000 Investment Review Board (IRB) meeting.  This meeting was a continuation of the November 7, 2000 IRB meeting.

IRB Members in Attendance: Greg Woods, Candy Kane, Steve Hawald, Kay Jacks, Jim Lynch, Jennifer Douglas, Johan Bos-Beijer for Jim Reeves

Others in Attendance: 

Name



Organization

Steve Shane


 Anderson Consulting – Mod Partner

Eric Stackman


 Anderson Consulting – Mod Partner

Jacob Brody


 Anderson Consulting – Mod Partner

Pete Elms


 Anderson Consulting – Mod Partner

Martin Renwick


 Anderson Consulting – Mod Partner

Steve Wingard


 SFA – SCH 

Carol Siefert


 SFA – CIO

Harry Feely


 SFA – CIO

Charlie Coleman

 SFA – CIO

Keith Wilson


 SFA – CIO

Wayne Wright


 SFA – CIO

Ganesh Reddy


 SFA – CIO

Andy Boots


 SFA – CIO

Linda Paulsen


 SFA – CFO

Joseph Miranda


 SFA – CIO

Michele Brown


 SFA – STU

Jane Holman


 SFA – SCH

Mary Grace Lintz

 SFA – CFO

Cyndi Reynolds


 SFA – Enterprise Services

OVERVIEW

The meeting took place on Monday, December 4, 2000, at 1:00 p.m. in room 4027 of ROB3. There were 6 FY01 business cases presented for review at this meeting.  These cases were those not addressed at the November 7, 2000 IRB meeting.

MEETING DISCUSSION

Greg Woods opened the meeting.  Steve Hawald addressed the IRB Decision Record, and the discussion went directly into the first business case.  

BUSINESS CASE DISCUSSION

BC#1 – FAFSA on the Web Redesign R6: 

The IRB decided to approve only $4M of the $5.15 requested, and want to hear back from the project team on this business case.  The IRB funded $4M, but wants the following to be addressed:

· A specific marketing/business development plan for growth scenarios that would increase user volume faster

· Signature page

· Combine releases 6 and 7 with serious testing to begin in the summer

· Work to get cost estimate down

· Paper versus web

During the discussion Greg had noted: that the IRB needs to know how much business is needed so that this project would pay for itself, and that effort to increase web use should start now rather than wait.  What is unknown is the volume that can be handled.  If the additional volume can be handled with the current application, and we can add the signature then we would have something we could sell.

BC#2,3,4 – EAI, Tech Arch Release 2 and Security and Privacy Architecture:

The IRB asked what last fiscal years funding of $7.8 in infrastructure bought and the business capabilities it provided. A detail review will be provided to the IRB.

These cases were reworked to show the funds required to provide the absolute minimum core capabilities and the incremental costs associated with additional capabilities for the various Victory List business initiatives.  Greg stated that he does not want to fund the absolute minimum core capabilities but the entire amount required, but that what is needed is a comprehensive view to understand the business capability resulting from the infrastructure provided for each Victory List business initiative.

OTHER DISCUSSIONS:

For the December 7th IRB we need to develop a list of the projects we have approved and those still in the pipeline, map these projects to the PBO Victory List and allocate remaining funds.
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